
File No. 16-0037-565 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the donation of 89,000 rounds of pistol 
ammunition for the benefit of Training Division and the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD). 

Recommendation for Council action: 

ACCEPT the donation of 89,000 rounds of pistol ammunition, valued at $31,098.80, from the 
Winchester Ammunition Company, for the benefit of Training Division and the LAPD; and, 
THANK the donor for this generous donation. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the Board of Police Commissioners. Neither the 
City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of 
this report. 

Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 

SUMMARY 

In a report to the Board dated February 2, 2018, attached to the Council file, the LAPD 
recommends that the Board approve the donation of 89,000 rounds of pistol ammunition from the 
Winchester Ammunition Company for the benefit of Training Division and the LAPD. The LAPD 
reports that the donated ammunition will be used by the Department's Pistol Team to practice and 
compete on the police pistol shooting competition circuit. Upon approval, the donor will arrange 
for the items to be delivered to Training Division at the Elysian Park Training Facility. At the 
meeting held on April 11, 2018, your Public Safety Committee considered this matter. After an 
opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee recommended that Council approve the 
donation of 89,000 rounds of pistol ammunition for the benefit of Training Division and the LAPD, 
as recommended by the Board, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council 
for its consideration. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

PUBLIC SAFETYCOMMITTEE 

MEMBEB VOTE 
ENGLANDER: ABSENT 
O'FARRELL: YES 
BUSCAJNO: ABSENT 
RYU: YES 
RODRIGUEZ: YES 
lvE 4/11/18 

-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS-


